Following a program presented by Dr. Metta Tompkins on microchip implantation

the meeting was called to order by President, Stella Maunsell.

The minutes from the March 21, 1994 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer's Report:

Checking Account:

\$15,667.06

FTF

1,888.32

Savings Account:

63,921.45

President's Report: Stella introduced and welcomed Helen Cathrow as a guest. Stella also reminded the membership about the service needs that are important for our club to properly function.

In lieu of a match, our club will hold a CGC test this summer on Saturday, June 4th. Sally Malek will chair it.

Dave Kimble read a list of proposed member candidates, which is herewith attached.

Barbara Flock was voted in as a regular member.

Emilie Beglane reported on the April 3rd tracking test. Seven dogs passed out of the 10 entered. This was a T.D. test. The next test is Thanksgiving weekend and will be a combined T.D. and T.D.X.

Kim Reid asked for help in cleaning the building next month. There will be a sign up sheet on the bulletin board at the clubhouse.

S lla thanked Richard and Betty Perschel for another outstanding dinner. Their efforts are much appreciated by our membership.

Ridley Kessler suggested that the club purchase some kind of cart for the hospitality committee to use to serve drinks, etc. to our judges at our shows. This suggestion was agreed upon by the membership.

Marge White invited members with appropriate dogs to join a group for a program to be presented at one of the local nursing homes on May 10th. Dogs also can be evaluated during the CGC test as possible therapy dogs.

Sharon Pitz expressed concern about the sanitation in the kitchen. We have small creatures living there and leaving residue of an unpleasant nature. We must be more careful about leaving food items and food dishes out where these animals can enjoy them. Richard Perschel reassured all that food and dishes used for our dinners are clean and safe.

Dr. Tompkins offered to do a clinic on microchip implantation at the kennel club or wherever: The charge would be \$18.00 per dog and Dr. Tompkins would like to have a minimum of 20 dogs. Betsy Pethick will make a list of members who are interested.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Submitted with respect,

Marjorie J. White, Secretary.